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Dear Parishioners, 

 

Greetings from the rectory!  This monthôs article is a bit unique, as Iôm writing on 

behalf of Bishop Kemme.  Specifically, our bishop is preparing to develop a strate-

gic plan for the Diocese of Wichita for the next three to five years.  With this in 

mind, several ñlistening sessionsò have been scheduled throughout the Diocese so 

that we can hear from you, the people of God, on what you consider or see as im-

portant for the future of the Diocese of Wichita. 

 

You may have read Bishopôs article in the August 4, 2017, edition of the Catholic 

Advance in which he explained his desire to hear the responses of the faithful of the 

Diocese of Wichita to three questions: 

 

1) As a diocese, what do we do well? 

2) As a diocese, what could we be doing better? 

3) As a diocese, what should our pastoral priorities be for the next three to five 

years?  

 

And so with this in mind, would you be willing to attend one of these listening ses-

sions with Bishop Kemme, and to share your thoughts regarding these three ques-

tions?  For us here in Chanute and Humboldt, the closest listening sessions are the 

following: 

 

¶ Sunday, October 29 at 1:00 p.m. at St. Patrick Parish, Parsons 

¶ Saturday, November 18 at 10:00 a.m. at Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, Pittsburg 

 

Each session will be led by a facilitator and last approximately 90 minutes.  It will 

provide opportunities for participants to discuss the three questions in small groups 

and to share responses with the Bishop and large group.  All responses will be re-

corded and kept so that Bishop Kemme may refer back to them as he continues his 

work of establishing a vision and pastoral priorities for our diocese. 

 

Thanks in advance for considering this invitation.  If you are able to attend, please 

notify the diocesan Chancery office by phone at 316-269-3900 (or my email at 

winslowt@catholicdioceseofwichita.org) and let the front desk receptionist know 

which date and location you will be able to attend.  It would be very helpful if you 

could make your reservation at least one week in advance.  I realize these nearby 

listening sessions are a ways out; however, I wanted to make sure you had ample 

time to consider this unique opportunity as members of the Diocese of Wichita.  

May God bless you and your families! 

 
In Christ, 

 

Father Michael Linnebur , Pastor 
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PRAYER REQUESTS 
We have had 63 requests for prayer this past month. 

Please continue to pray for those fighting or recovering from illness. 

Sean & Kerry Bowmanôs granddaughter, Addlee 

Lori Ohlôs friend, Tonya 

Ron Gouvionôs father, Ralph 

Father Thomas Scaletty 

Mary Alice Lair 

Cecil Watts  

Mike & Laurie Johnson's granddaughter, Addie 

Jim Stover 

Pete & Angie Zaragosaôs daughter, Melissa 

John & Linda Wardôs great nephew 

Victor & Janalin Hoodôs son, Henry  

Wendell Leis 

Angela Hill 

Holly Donaldson 

Flo Honasô brother, Verlin 

Tom Frederickôs daughter, Janet 

Marsha Gean 

Cecil & Kathy Wattôs daughter, Marcia Freeman  

Julia Peter's niece, JJ O'Toole  

Tricia Reid's brother in law, Jerry Keene  

Josh & Tara Hill's daughter, Emma 

Former parishioner, Mary  

Charlie Boaz 

Donald & Lila's grandson, Anthony 

Jeremy Gant 

Cryilla Cooperôs nephew, Gerald Bienhoff 

Ruthie Zimmerman's grandson, Camdon DeWitt  

Gary & Wanda Friederichôs great grandson, Caden 

Patty Ungles cousin, Jerry Walker 

Michael Horganôs aunt  

Sherri Watson's nephew, Andy Rausch  

Betty Butlerôs great grandson, Keenan 

Rachel Mueller  

Don Papst 

Chris & Jean Floresô great niece 

Verla Bryantôs daughter, Tammy 

Jack Haight 

Rosalie Wilkinson 

Anna Huerter 

Barb Siglerôs brother 

Maxine Gates' granddaughter, Debra 

Don & Linda Wolken's brother in law, Don 

Linda Wardôs niece 

Rebecca Mendoza  

Nancy Bollig 

Amy Ornelas' cousins 12 yr old daughter 

Joe Gobea 

Bill Boazôs brother in law, Mike 

Martha Hendrix's nephew, Allen 

Betty Butler. 

Geneva Stichôs sister in law, Donna 

Larry McVey 

Mary Sommars 

Flo Honas' nephew, Cole Dinkel 

Pat Ellis' cousin, Dale 

Special intention of Jaime Prideaux 

Parishioners family  

Oliver Ortiz family 

Carmen Collett 

Garold Burghart's cousin, Leon. 

Flo Honas' friends, Steve and Lyle 

Wanda Friederich's sister in law, Donna 

PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED  
 

 

Fred Ysusi, August 12, 2017   

 

Marge Neely, August 14, 2017 

 

Deacon Garett Burn's grandmother, August 20, 2017 

Father Eugene Grabner, August 25, 2017 

 

Angie Zaragosaôs sister, Marie, August, 29, 2017  
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Enjoy your                      weekend! 

Knights News for September 2017 
By Scott McKinney 

 

The Knights of Columbus Family of the Month is Darin and Kim Luebbering and their 4 

children Simon, Evan, Noah, and Grace. Darin has been involved in almost all of the 

Knights of Columbus projects over the years. He is a great steward in our organization as 

well as the our St. Patrick Parish & School. Kim has recently helped build the Pre-School at 

our School and is now the Kindergarten teacher at St. Patrick Catholic School. She has always been instrumental 

in organizing fund raising projects and is great example of stewardship to our parish. Thank you both for all that 

you do! 
 

Upcoming Events: The Regular Meeting will be Monday, September 11th. Please attend if you can! We are 

looking for some fresh ideas for our group. If you have any ideas and can't attend the meeting, please contact 

Scott McKinney (913-787-7337) and share your ideas so we can bring them to the meeting. We are needing 

ideas for improving our meeting turnouts as well as ideas for new projects that will benefit our parish commu-

nity. We will be discussing what the Knights can contribute to this year's upcoming auction. Last year we do-

nated the Crossbow and the previous year we put together a Kansas wine package. In October we will be host-

ing our Annual Tootsie Roll drive to assist people with intellectual disabilities. We will be selling at Walmart 

and will need volunteers to help. Usually we split it into 2 hour shifts and it's always a good time spent raising 

money to help others.  

St. Patrick Altar Society 
 

By Linda Edson Greve & Linda Springer 
 

 

September 11th will be our first meeting since our break for the summer. We 

hope you have been thinking about joining us.  We have had several women 

who have expressed an interest in coming and we would love to see you there too.  Once again, we want to make 

sure you know that we are aware that not everyone can work. That doesn't mean that you wouldn't be an asset to 

our organization: Ideas, encouragement, interest, they are all stimulating and remind us that we are an important 

part of our parish.  If you would like to know more about us, call Linda Greve Edson at 212-0959 or me, Linda 

Springer at 433-2669. We welcome any questions or concerns.  
 

Put this on your calendar: the second Monday of the month at 12:15pm.  Grab a sandwich & a drink and please 

come. 

            Mark your calendars today for: 

October 28, 2017 

St. Patrick Catholic Church  

& School Auction 

 

 

  

tel:%28913%29%20787-7337
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Music Ministry  
 

The members of the music ministry are very sorry to say goodbye to Laurie Johnson and her husband, Mike.  

Laurie has been a cantor and choir member for the past seven years.  We do wish them luck in their new home, 

and I know the parish they join are very lucky to have them both. 
 

I am happy to announce that Brittney Dyke has joined us, and she has sung with the choir and helped to cantor at 

Mass.  We also welcome Sylvia Spicer to our music ministry.  She will also be helping to cantor and sing in the 

choir. 
 

I also want to acknowledge the other musicians that we are very fortunate to have.  They are: 
 

Mike Aylward ï Organ/Piano    Jean Cross ï Guitar, Cantor & Choir 

Gloria Curls ï Choir     Tim Fairchild ï Guitar and Cantor 

Brian Gahagan ï Cantor    Dave Peter ï Cantor & Choir   

Rita Smith ï Organ     Sherri Watson ï Piano, Cantor & Choir 

Kathy Watts ï Organ/Piano, Cantor & Choir  Patty Ungles ï Choir 

F.J. VanAnne ï Cantor    Erin Weilert ï Cantor & Choir 
 

These people give generously and willingly of their time and talent. Like you, they also have families and com-

mitments that they need to take care of, and so it makes my job of scheduling difficult. We definitely need addi-

tional accompanists, and we can always use cantors and choir members.  The last thing we want is for there not 

to be any music at Mass.  Please give thought to joining us.  In the next couple of months, you will be signing 

the Time & Talent form.  If you have a good singing voice or play the piano, organ or guitar, please mark your 

stewardship form accordingly.  As soon as that information is given to me, I will be contacting you.  However, 

you can always contact me directly by calling 433-1207. 
 

Please show your support to all of our musicians. 
  

Sallie Knapp 

Music Director 

THE STEWARDSHIP WAY OF LIFE  
By Duane Knapp 

                                      
The new Stewardship Poster and Theme for 2017 are now on display at St. Patrick & St. Jo-

seph Catholic Churches.  Please take a few minutes to view our new Poster. 
 

The Poster depicts both Peter and a modern age young man.  Jesus is shown inviting both to 

follow him.  The Poster theme is WHO ARE YOU following? 
 

We all follow someone or something.  There are many distractions in our daily lives that can 

lead us away from Jesus.  In the Poster the young man is focused on a cell phone.  The cell 

phone could represent his relationship with friends.  The net that Peter is holding could repre-

sent his work.  Both friendships and our work are gifts from God.  Daily, there are many events that enter our 

lives whether family, friends, work related, and sports - the list goes on.  But these occurrences do not have to be 

distractions.  Many are good and considered gifts from God.  It is where we place them in regards to our rela-

tionship with Jesus.         

WHO ARE YOU following? 
 

Our goal while on this earth should be to be a disciple - a friend of Jesus.  That by the grace of God and by being 

a true disciple we may gain access to a life in Heaven.  Our merciful God wants this for each of us.  Developing 

a friendship with Jesus and following the examples given to us by Jesus is the correct response. 
 

So please prayerfully visit this yearôs poster.  What can each of us do better in our busy lives?  Let us deepen our 

relationship with Jesus.  Let us say YES to following Jesus. 



Volume 193   5                                                                            September 2017 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL TRAINING 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2017 

7:00 PM 

PARISH CENTER 

FOR ALL NEW AND CURRENT SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

THAT HAVE NOT HAD THIS TRAINING.  

ADORATION BEGINS 

All are invited to join our St. Patrick Catholic 

School students for adoration on 

Wednesdays at 2:15pm in the church, 

(except for the 1st Wednesday of the month) . 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  

NEEDING VOLUNTEERS FOR THE 2017-2018 SCHOOL 

YEAR. IF INTERESTED, PLEASE CALL THE ST. PATRICK 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL OFFICE AT 620-431-4020 FOR 

MORE DETAILS.  

WE ARE IN NEED OF A MORNING BREAKFAST  

ASSISTANT, READERS, AND A PRESCHOOL GREETER. 

THANK YOU TO ALL THAT 

HAVE ALREADY CONTACTED 

US AND ARE HELPING! 

 

 St. Patrick Catholic School 

Newsletter  
  SEPTEMBER 2017 

 

Jesus said, òDo not hold on to me, for I have not yet ascended to the Father. Go instead to my brothers 

and tell them, ôI am ascending to my Father and your Father, to my God and your God.õ ó John 20:17 

St. Patrick Catholic School assists families in an environment of excellence and 

stewardship in forming children in the Catholic faith to become disciples of Jesus 

Christ who know, love and serve God. 

EVENTS TO REMEMBER  

 
FRI. SEPT. 1 NO SCHOOL (TEACHER IN-SERVICE) 

  CHILDCARE OPEN 7:30 AMτ5:30 PM 

MON.  SEPT. 4 LABOR DAY                  

  NO SCHOOL, NO CHILDCARE 

TUE.     SEPT. 5 SEK SCHOOL COUNCIL TRAINING 

WED.   SEPT. 6 SCHOOLWIDE DENTAL    

             SCREENINGS 

FRI.    SEPT. 8 ah¢I9w a!w¸Ω{ .Lw¢I5!¸ 

SUN. SEPT. 10 ALL SCHOOL 1ST SUNDAY HOLY 

  MASS 

SEPT. 5-29 NWEA MAP WINDOW OPEN 

ST. PATRICK PTO 

St. Patrick Catholic School PTO would like to  in-

vite all parents and teachers to the first PTO 

meeting of the year: 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6 

5:30 PM 

SCHOOL LIBRARY 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiEst7_g53UAhUirFQKHV5sBZ4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Foopa.tk%2Fxz-ckf4nI%2F&psig=AFQjCNFV6NFzyeRMHdPEvG69Q38dBshj5Q&ust=1496419680623745
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj2yJK3hJ3UAhUiqlQKHeufBYQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fyoung-reader-cliparts.html&psig=AFQjCNGvGaAupxXeWRh0xdUmItjVzIIQ6Q&ust=1496419816914657
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